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	SUBJECT
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS BY

	1. Opening Remarks /

Observations preliminaries


	· Dr. Fortin welcomed all participants to his first the UMCC meeting as Co-Chair.
· Dr. Fortin gave a synopsis of his career with Agriculture Canada and at McGill University.

	

	1.1 Acceptance of the Minutes of the last meeting held on December 9th 2010 /

Adoption du procès-verbal de la dernière réunion, tenue le 9 décembre 2010
	· A request was made on a typo on the second page to reflect IBEW. A second request made prior to the meeting to change the title of Ms. Merizier.  Both changes were made prior to the meeting and are reflected in the final minutes.
· The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by all members present.


	

	1.2 Acceptance of the Proposed Agenda /

Adoption de l’ordre du jour proposé
	· Agenda accepted by committee members.

	


	2.  Update on the action items of last meeting / 

Rapport sur les mesures à prendre à la suite de la dernière réunion


	Electronic Bulletin Boards for sharing union information with employees
· Mr. Myre confirmed the creation of a Sharepoint site that was submitted to all Union representatives accompanied with a Guideline for their feedback.  
· Mr. Kiley asked if we could add a section to file all LMRC minutes from all Centres.

· Mr. Myre acknowledged the feasibility of the request.  Mr. Myre also mentioned that all National Union web-sites were accessible on this site. 
· Mr. Myre also informed the committee that he will wait for unions` feedback prior to an official launch.
· ACTION:  Mr. Myre to add a section for LMRC Minutes.
· ACTION: All Union Representatives to provide feedback on the site and Guidelines.

Sharing the letters from DND on Staffing Restraints
· Mr. Myre confirmed that the requested letters were attached in an e-mail with the last Minutes to all participants.
· ACTION: Close
Provide copy of Business Plan presentation
· Mr. Myre mentioned that a copy of Mr. Dahel’s presentation with a Briefing note was submitted in an e-mail with the last Minutes to all participants.
· ACTION: Close
Provide a list of all LMRC participants across DRDC
· Mr. Myre mentioned that a listing of all LMRC participants was provided in the same e-mail as mentioned above.
· ACTION: Close
	Mr. Myre
Union Reps.



	3. Modernizing DS PER Evaluations / Modernisation des évaluations des DS:

	· Mr. Ollevier mentioned that he had overheard that DGMPRA was reviewing the DS system with an aim to modernizing it. He was surprised to hear this since the DS Consultation Committee was not advised nor consulted on the matter.
· Mr. LaRose confirmed that DGMPRA was not reviewing the Evaluation process.  He pursued in saying that the intentions of DRDC is to consult on the expectations of the DS-07 Level.    DRDC seeks to maintain alignment where possible with the RE Framework and the Independent Recourse Mechanism which we hope will be completed this fiscal year.  We would also like to look at the salary system of Treasury Board.  Discussions will occur at the DS Consultation Committee.
· Mr. Ollevier replied that he acknowledges the challenge of the salary administration system and explain that PIPSC made the request to review the DS SAS during bargaining and Treasury Board rejected it.
· Dr. Fortin mentioned that this was a major undertaking.  There is a lot of discussion on the topic of Recourse at the Integration Board and that we expect results in the fall.

· Dr. Fortin concluded in confirming that DRDC is not changing the DS system.

· ACTION: Close


	


	4. Resource Allocation of DRDC / Affectation des ressources à RDDC:

	· Mr. Ollevier mentioned that strategic review started some time ago and the union was concerned with its progress.
· Dr. Fortin confirmed that he did not yet know the potential impact on DRDC.  He has not received any numbers, targets or objectives from the Department.  He is only aware that the Department will provide information in the months to come. 

· Dr. Fortin said that in the interim it was noted that DRDC continues to grow.  He mentioned that he requested that all indeterminate staffing actions be submitted to him for approval.  He informed the unions that he directed DGs to come up with respective Human Resources Plans to address this situation of growth.  By July 15th, DGs will provide him with their plans on how they will manage their Human Resources.

· Mr. Ollevier mentioned that prior to the review, we knew that the civilian population was over staffed.  We are aware that reductions are contemplated.  

· Dr. Fortin added that we had not received yet any information on the government wide strategic operating review.

· Mr. McEwan mentioned to be careful with all these numbers floating around.  The Department capped SWE and each DG has a SWE allocation they have to manage.
· Dr. Fortin added that this decision was taken to stop the trend on growth.

· Mr. Ollevier mentioned that at DRDC Ottawa a gross number of 10 positions were identified.

· Mr. McEwan replied that for now we have the SWE to cover all salaries but his unaware of future implications.  DG’s might have identified targets for the purpose of planning expecting cuts.

· Mr. LaRose mentioned that in the past, we operated from a centralized envelop.  We had to change our behaviours for future expectations.

· Dr. Fortin added that the plans in preparation from DG’s will need review once numbers are confirmed by DND.  It will be difficult.  He reminded hat not only DND will be affected but all Departments.

· Mr. Ollevier asked if DRDC could cover losses with extra revenue.

· Mr. LaRose confirmed that the extra revenues already form part of the calculations.

· Dr. Fortin mentioned that RDEC is in discussion presently to ensure clarity in accordance with our plan.  The key question is now will we manage these pressures imposed on us and continue to bring appropriate staff to ensure that we meet future needs.  We need to continue to invest in our staff.  Mr. Fortin wants staff to bring him ideas at the management table in order to help find the proper solution.  At RDEC we are responsible to develop the road map.  The resource allocation documents will or should be out within the weeks to come.
· Mr. Kiley mentioned that with a majority government things could change.
· Dr. Fortin replied that government is looking at a balanced budget, so we are expecting reductions.  Government will focus on priorities, and within these kinds of priorities, we need to plan in order to pursue our mandate.

· Mr. LaRose added that DRDC had the same interest as unions which are to reduce as much as possible the impact on staff. Union members are also the employees of the organization.   It is more a question of how will we work together to achieve our objectives.
· Dr. Fortin added that insecurity and rumours do not help.  He welcomes staff input.  If we need to deal with negative news, he would personally travel to Centres to talk with staff to share best ideas.  He mentioned that he was not looking at changing DRDC upside down and not a 90° turn.  There is a need to review the way we do our business in order to become more efficient.  We all know there are ways to improve what we are doing.
· Dr. Fortin concluded by saying that he did not know the rules of the game yet.  Every Department or Branch of DND is asked to provide scenarios for a 5% and a 10% reduction.  We need to develop a plan to take on this challenge that is imminent.  He is working on a communication to respond to the 1% of DS reduction and to the HR Plans that are in development.  Dr. Fortin asked that each DG have face to face conversations with staff on this 1% and respective HR Plans in their respective centres.
· ACTION: DGs to have face to face discussions with staff.


	DGs 
 


	5. Professional Development and Career progression for the Technical Groups / Développement professionnel et progression de carrière pour les groupes Techniques:

	· Mr. Ollevier mentioned that some years ago a group was created to look at developing a program to build competencies.  The committee ceased to exist and was not re-created.  Certain Centres kept the practice of promoting employees but it is not a common practice.
· Dr. Fortin asked what the most important issues were.

· How can these people move up within our organization?  Nothing is happening with regards to career development or training.

· Ms. Merizier replied that Talent Management was introduced last year.  Human Resources are aware of the Atlantic practice and working with them to better understand their process.  Furthermore, Corporate HR is working closely with all centers’ to investigate needs in order to maintain staff development.
· Mr. McEwan explained two elements, namely: 1- recruitment and development; and 2- promotion.  Both need to be addressed.  DRDC only has one official development program approved by the department and it is the Human Resources Development Program which takes on recruits up to an operational level.

· Mr. Ollevier explained that a lot of development programs exist already at DND and asked if we could change their titles and applied them at DRDC.

· Mr. LaRose replied that for example in Atlantic, staff and management work well with their system.  In conclusion, he encouraged discussion but asked to be careful with perceptions because of the danger of invalidating a practice that works well in a centre.
· Dr. Fortin added that developing employees is something we encourage and should be done in an Agency wide manner.

· Mr. McEwan explained that when he joined DRDC he had to stop the HR Program in place.  There was a re-write and the program obtained approval from DND.  He further explained the challenges associated with defining what are the working level, for example, when so many are one offs.
· Mr. Ollevier mentioned that he still had an issue with past practices of abolishing high level positions when the incumbent left.

· Mr. Faulkner mentioned that he understood that the ELs would probably not be our first priority because of size and asked if re-classifications could be an option.

· Mr. McEwan mentioned that the route of classification is also contentious when personal skills evolve but we must match the needs of the organization.

· Dr. Boulet made a link with Personal Learning Plans that become intermediate steps in employee development.  He mentioned that his lab was working on reviewing essentials for various levels.

· Dr. Vézina mentioned that in Valcartier expectations are high.  They are trying to be very transparent in allowing employees to develop in order to permit internal movement.
· Mr. Ollevier said that he realized that we will have ceilings but cutting high level positions prevents opportunities.

· Dr. Fortin concluded this topic in reiterating that at the next meeting a review of the progress work on development programs and a discussion on the next steps will be on the agenda.

· ACTION: DRDHR to report on the progress work on development programs and make recommendations on the next steps.
	DRDHR




	6. Round Table / Tour de table :

	· Mr. Ollevier asked who pays the severance packages presently offered to employees.
· Mr. McEwan replied that Treasury Board’s used to do it but he is uncertain how these will be addressed.

· Dr. Fortin asked that DRDHR finds out.

· Ms. Chevrier stated that she appreciates that we will concentrate on communications.

· Dr. Fortin mentioned that he had the opportunity to visit the majority of the labs and will continue the practice.

· Mr. McLeod mentioned that some employees where anxious with the release of Dr. Fortin`s second paper.

· Mr. Ollevier mentioned that he looked at statistics some time ago and comparing them today with the RES group is intriguing.  Big changes occurred in the past ten years.

· Dr. Ashley mentioned that we should be expecting a first LMRC at CSS.  There is now a greater interest.

· Mr. Cornett mentioned that developing skills is important, execute the learning plans is key.

· Ms. Bowen asked if LMRC minutes were reviewed by this committee.

· Mr. Myre responded that when and if required the committee will review a local matter that is brought up for that purpose.

· Mr. LaRose challenged the committee to continue to collaborate as we do in the up coming months.

· Mr. Kiley wanted to know if the requests at the HR Review Board were successful.

· Mr. McEwan responded that at first they use to review all requests but now we only have restriction to external hiring.

· Dr. Fortin explained the agreement with DND permitting the hiring of DSs from outside since DND does not have a pool of DSs.

· ACTION: DRDHR to find and report at next meeting or prior who pays the severance packages presently offered to employees.

· ACTION: DRDHR to present Personal Learning Plans statistics at the next meeting.

	Ms. De Gravina

Ms. De Gravina




	7. Closing Remarks / Mot de la fin:
	· Dr. Fortin mentioned that he had heard very positive things on our relationship with our unions and expects to pursue on this trend.  Aware that we are facing a potentially more difficult period, he will continue to foster a positive relationship.
· Mr. Ollevier closed by saying that in order to avoid rumours, we will need to explain to employees using a clear communication.


	

	
	· ACTION: No action required
	 

	
	
	


These Minutes are approved unanimously on this _________ day of the month of _______________ 2012.

Dr. Marc Fortin, Co-Chair



Mr. Tom Ollevier, Co-Chair
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